
PACT AGM - Friday September 28th 2018 
7pm at Penrith Parish Centre
Present
Directors: John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, Frankie O’Keefe, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson
Other members:  Becca Neal, Graham Exton, Jaki Bell, Joan Robinson, Paul Allen, Virginia Taylor
Others:   Andy Chapman, Hilary Wilson, Lucy Teather, Sarah Wilson
1
Apologies for absence
Bill White (Treasurer), Nigel Jenkins, Sally Shenton
2
Receipt of Accounts 

In the absence of the Treasurer, the Secretary presented the accounts for the year ended 31/3/18. The accounts were inspected and the report prepared by Jo Heeley, who has not made any charge for this work. Jo will submit the accounts to HMRC and Christine will submit them to the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA). 
Chris Cant proposed accepting the accounts and Geoff Rockliffe-King seconded, all agreed.

Thanks were expressed to Bill White and Jo Heeley for their work. We ask Christine to write to Jo to pass on our thanks.

3
Chairman’s Report 

John Bodger presented his report for the year (attached). 

4
Election of Directors

Sally Shenton has recently resigned from the Board though continues her involvement with the Repair Cafés. Frankie O’Keefe is stepping down at this AGM because she is leaving the area. We are sorry to lose them and thank them both for their contribution.
Our rules require that three Directors should step down at each AGM but they can be eligible for re-election. The third Director who is stepping down this time is Chris Cant and he is prepared to be re-appointed. 
Chris Cant, Virginia Taylor and Lucy Teather were all proposed by Geoff Rockliffe-King, seconded by Peter Simpson and unanimously appointed. Lucy’s application for membership was accepted.
5
Election of Officers

Chairman: John Bodger, Treasurer: Bill White, Secretary: Christine Sutherland. 

All were proposed by Chris Cant, seconded by Virginia Taylor and elected unopposed.  
Updates on some current PACT projects 

Joan Robinson: Community Gardeners, Keep Penrith Tidy
Jaki Bell: Plastics

Graham Exton: 563 bus service
The meeting was followed by a social evening with shared supper and music provided by Frankie, Jordie and friends.
